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ESTABLISHMENT OF DIPLOMATIC RELATIONS 
WITH THE PEOPLE'S REPUBLIC OF CHINA 

A Statement in the House of Commons by the 
Honourable Mitchell Sharp, the Secretary of 
State for External Affairs, on October 13, 
1970. 

I am pleased to announce the successful conclusion of our discussions 
in Stockholm with representatives of the People's Republic of China, reflected 
in today's joint communiqué which records our agreement on mutual recognition 
and the establishment of diplomatic relations. The joint communiqué of the 
Government of Canada and the Government of the People's Republic of China 
concerning the establishment of diplomatic relations between Canada and China 
is as follows: 

"1. The Government of Canada and the Government of the People's Republic of 
China, in accordance with the principles of mutual respect for sovereignty 
and territorial integrity, non-interference in each other's internal affairs 
and equality and mutual benefit, have decided upon mutual recognition and the 
establishment of diplomatic relations, effective October 13, 1970. 

2. The Chinese Government reaffirms that Taiwan is an inalienable part of 
the territory of the People's Republic of China. The Canadian Government 
takes note of this position of the Chinese Government. 

3. The Canadian Government recognizes the Government of the People's 
Republic of China as the sole legal government of China. 

4. The Canadian and Chinese Government have agreed to exchange ambassadors 
within six months, and to provide all necessary assistance for the establish-
ment and the performance of the functions of diplomatic missions in their 
respective capitals, on the basis of equality and mutual benefit and in 
accordance with international practice." 

Officials from my department and from Industry, Trade and Commerce 
will be leaving for Peking very shortly to begin administrative preparations 
for the opening of a Canadian embassy in Peking. We hope to have the embassy 
in operation within two or three months. 

The establishment of diplomatic relations between Canada and China 
is an important step in the development of relations between our two countries, 
but it is not the first step, nor is it an end in itself. We have opened a 
new and important channel of communication, through which  1  hope we will be 


